Kanosh Town Corporation held the regular council meeting on Wednesday, February 14, 2024, in the town office at 7:00 p.m.  

Members present:
Mayor Scott McDonald, Council members:  Neil Shumway, Josh Whitaker, David Whitaker, Dan Degraffenried, Kanosh Town Clerk Cindy Turner, and Kanosh Town Treasurer DeniAnn Whitaker.
 
Others:   Jim Weaver, Heidi McDonald, CERT Captain Geri Minton, Town Employee Lorin Shumway, Jim Kooy. Roger Whitaker, Johanna Whitaker, Carol Hardy, Ben Coray, Planning and Zoning Chairperson Emmy Chevalier, Star Cummings, Perry Watts, Stan Koyle, and Shonda Robison. 
Councilmember David Whitaker led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Councilmember Neil Shumway offered the opening ceremonies through an invocation.  
Minutes of the January 2024, meeting were read and approved as amended through a motion by Councilmember Neil Shumway, Councilmember Josh Whitaker  provided a second to the motion, and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	Dan DeGraffenried	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	David Whitaker	Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye

Warrants for February 2024 were read, discussed, and approved to be paid through a motion by Councilmember Joshs Whitaker, Council member Dan DeGraffenried seconded the motion, and all Council members voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	Dan DeGraffenried	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	David Whitaker	Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye

CERT:  
CERT Captain Geri Minton reported there will be a CERT conference Mar 23, 2024, more details will be available next month. 

Fire Department:  
Fire Chief Lorin Shumway stated there is nothing new to report this month. 

Planning and Zoning:
Planning and Zoning Chair Emmy Chevalier addressed the council members stating that she will be moving and with that, this is her last meeting.  

Clear-Com Technology: Mr. Roger Whitaker  
Mr. Whitaker addressed the council members about a property overlap.  Mr. Ray Whitaker has paid property taxes on this piece of property for years, however, it is listed as Kanosh Town Property on this map.  Mr. Whitaker inquired if the overlap could be deeded over to the Whitakers.  Council members recognized the problem but were unsure of the legality involved, the Kanosh Town attorney, Justin Wayment will attend the March meeting this topic will be addressed further at that time.  In the meantime, Mr. Whitaker will email the information to Mr. Wayment. 



 No additional action was taken at this time.

Cemetery burial fee schedule:
There had been complaints about the existing cemetery fee schedule, specifically the fees for out-of-town burials.  The below fee schedule was reviewed by the council members, and following the review, no additional action was taken.

100 West North of 200 North Road:
Mayor McDonald reported that one of the school buses stopped on 100 West just north of 200 North and the cap caved in.  We need to work with the irrigation company for a more permanent repair, it was noted that the irrigation company may want to relocate the ditch. Therefore, this will be addressed further at a later date.  

Review Electrical Rates and Reset Surcharge Rates based on review:
Following a review of our electrical rates, Councilmember Shumway recommends no change in the current surcharge rate this month.

Well project funding:  
Mr. Coray presented videos to show the amount of water coming out of the new well.  The production testing or certification testing will begin this weekend. 
Note:  Here are some key points about WELL Certification:
1. Purpose: The primary goal of WELL Certification is to enhance the health and well-being of occupants within buildings. It provides guidelines and criteria for designing, constructing, and operating spaces that promote physical and mental wellness.
2. Evidence-Based Approach: WELL Certification is based on scientific research and data. It outlines preconditions and optimizations that must be met to achieve different levels of certification. These requirements cover various aspects of building design, operations, and policies.
3. Categories: The WELL Building Standard covers several categories, including air, water, nourishment, light, fitness, comfort, and mind. Each category has specific features and strategies that contribute to overall well-being.
4. Levels of Certification: Buildings can achieve different levels of WELL Certification: Silver, Gold, or Platinum. The higher the level, the more comprehensive the implementation of health-focused features.
5. Health and Safety: WELL Certification assures residents, guests, and occupants that a building prioritizes health and safety. It communicates that the space is designed to promote well-being and minimize health risks.
In summary, WELL Certification goes beyond traditional building standards by emphasizing human health and wellness

 Mr. Coray stated the new well looks like it will be a good well.  There will also be draw-down tests conducted on the well,  the drawdown test can be defined as a series of bottom-hole pressure measurements completed during a period of flow at a constant producing rate. Many traditional analysis techniques are derived using the drawdown test as a basis. Generally, the well is closed earlier in the flow test period because it is necessary to allow the pressure to become equal throughout the formation. Moreover, the well is shut in until it reaches a constant pressure before testing. In a drawdown test, a well, now static, stable, and shut-in, is open to flow. It is completed by producing the well at a constant flow rate while continuously recording bottom-hole pressure. When a constant flow rate is attained, the pressure-measuring equipment is lowered into the well.  It may take a few hours to several days, depending on the objectives of the test. Drawdown tests are normally recommended for new wells. 

Mr. Coray noted Kanosh Town will be exceeding the amount of money reserved for the development of the well.  He noted several different funding avenues.  The initial grant was awarded in 2021.  EQUAG grant can come up maybe with $100,000 additional in grant money.     All alternative routes for additional funding will be explored.  

In addition to what has already been paid by the Town we need to additionally contribute just over $67,000 to reach our required total of 209,000.00 when this commitment has been met the USDA grant will kick in.

Councilmember Neil Shumway  motioned to move forward with the applications for additional funding, Councilmember David Whitaker seconded the motion, and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	Dan DeGraffenried	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	David Whitaker	Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye
.

Departmental reports:
*Electrical department
 Councilmember David Whitaker reported on the UAMPS meeting he attended in Fillmore. The meeting was informative
Lawmakers say federal policies and political pressure are helping to turn the lights off in Utah, with the state facing the very real possibility of rolling blackouts.
They want to avoid repeating the same mistakes other states have made, which is to demolish our reliable, affordable generating resources and replace them with intermittent and expensive resources that work 20% of the time.  There have been federal incentives to demolish power plants, replace them with intermittent resources, and rely on the market to make up the difference.
*Parks and Cemetery:
The time is upon us to again either advertise for the Cemetery caretaker position or reinstate the Cemetery caretaker from last year.  Councilmember Josh Whitaker will contact Mr. Fernando Gutierrez to inquire if he is interested in providing this service again this year.

*Water:
Councilmember David Whitaker reported that our current water levels look good as evidenced below: 

· January storms played a vital role in boosting the state’s snowpack, with southern Utah experiencing particularly significant benefits. Soil moisture remains in a positive position. This, coupled with an above-normal snowpack and robust reservoir levels, positions the state favorably as we progress through winter. As noted in NRCS’s February 1st Water Supply Outlook Report for Utah, every major watershed in Utah received above-normal precipitation in January. 
· As we enter mid-February, Utah’s water supply exhibits promising signs of resilience and abundance. The state’s snowpack, consistently above normal levels for most regions, sets an optimistic tone for water conditions

https://www.nrcs.usda.gov/sites/default/files/2024-02/WSOR_Feb_2024.pdf


Utility Delinquency Review:
Council members reviewed the monthly delinquency list. It was determined, again, to handle those accounts in arrears according to established Town policy. 

Public comments:
*Stan Koyle 
Mr. Koyle questioned if the setback ordinance would be on the agenda next month, and Councilmembers concurred.
*Ben Coray :
Mr. Coray informed the council members that the Caucus is on March 5, 2024, starting at 7 pm. At the fire station.  It will last approximately until 9 pm. We encourage folks to arrive early.  
*Carol Hardy:   
Mrs. Hardy questioned if Kanosh Town was in any danger of flooding this spring. Council members reassured Mrs. Hardy of the fact that we are still experiencing drought conditions despite the rains we have received. However, if the threat does arrive appropriate measures are in place to deal with that situation.
 
Old Business:
*CCI flood control project:  We are waiting for national review and the additional funding.  The project is continuing.  

*Stop signs: The additional stop signs have been received and they will be installed ASAP.

*In a previous meeting lighting at the arena was discussed, but there has not been any action taken, Town Employee Lorin will follow up and report accordingly.

Councilmember Niel Shumway motioned to move into closed session at 8:50 p.m. to discuss personnel issues  Councilmember David Whitaker provided a second to the motion, Council members voted in favor as noted below through a roll call vote:
Mayor Scott McDonald: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
Josh Whitaker: Aye
           Neil Shumway: Aye
           Dan DeGraffenried: Aye

Council resumed the regular Council meeting at 9:30 p.m.
 
Action on closed session:
Council member Josh Whitaker motioned to increase the town employees’ wages as follows: Leadman Lorin Shumway increased wages by $3.00 and gave 5 vacation days per year.  Steven Adams wage will be increased by $1.00/ hour, the Kanosh Town Treasurer's salary will be increased to $900.00/month, and the Kanosh Town Clerk's wage will be increased to $1300.00/month, Council member Dan DeGraffenried seconded the motion, and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	Dan DeGraffenried	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Abstained
	David Whitaker	Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye

There being no further business to come before the board, the meeting adjourned.
 
 
  
Scott McDonald 				Cindy Turner,
Kanosh Town Mayor				 Kanosh Town Clerk

image6.png
Utah (statewide) | February 1, 2024

‘Snowpack in Utah (statewide) is about normal at 95% of median, compared to 171% at this time last
year. Precipitation in January was well above normal at 136%, which brings the seasonal accumulation
(October-January) to 93% of median. Soil moisture is at 52% saturation compared to 57% saturation last
year. Statewide, reservoir storage is 80% of capacity, compared to 49% last year'. Forecast streamfiow
Volumes (50% exceedence, April-July) range from 72% to 170% of normal.
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'PORTION OF PARCEL K-1948-Q TO BE QUITCLAIMED TO WHITAKER

BEGINNING AT A POINT ON THE 40 ACRE LINE,

SAID POINT LIES N 80=52'53"E A DISTANCE OF 346.50'

FROM THE SOUTHEAST CORNER OF THE SOUTHWEST QUARTER

OF THE NORTHEAST QUARTER OF SECTION 17, TOWNSHIP 23
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SOUTH, RANGE 5 WEST, SALT LAKE BASE AND MERIDIAN;

THENCE N 0052'53" E CONTINUING A@ ACRE LINE A DISTANCE

OF 49.51";

THENCE N 89%35'48" W A DISTANCE OF 416.98' TO THE EASTERLY RIGHT-OF-
WAY OF STATE HIGHWAY;

THENCE S 16038'38" W ALONG THE EASTERLY RIGHT-OF-WAY A DISTANCE OF
51.57"
THENCE S 89w35'48" E A DISTANCE OF 430.99';
TO THE POINT OF BEGINNING,

HAVING AN AREA OF 0.482 ACRE.

, OWNEDE BY KANOSH
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NOTES:

1. THE PURPOSE OF THIS SURVEY IS TO SPLIT PARCEL 8084-A INTO TWO EQUAL
SIZED PARCELS. THE PARCEL IS OWNED BY RAY W. WHITAKER AND DIANE.
WHITAKER. PARCEL K-1948-Q OWNED BY KANOSH TOWN OVERLA

INTO THE WHITAKER PARCEL.  THIS PORTION OF THE KANOSH TOWN PARCEL IS
DESCRIBED AS THE PORTION OF PARCEL K-1948-Q TO BE DEEDED TO WHTAKER.
2. THE BASIS OF BEARING FOR THIS SURVEY IS AS SHOWN ON THE PLAT AND IS
BASED ON THE COUNTY RE-SURVEY OF THE SECTION BY SUNRISE ENGINEERTNG TN
2017

SURVEYED FOR ROGER WHITAKER, KANOSH, UT.
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